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Back to School
Principal’s Message

Dear SFWS Families, 

We are extremely excited to welcome you 

back to another great school year of 

academic session 2022-23 at ST. Francis 

World School!

We pride ourselves on being not only a school 

community, but a family at SFWS. As we embark 

on a new session, we look forward to growing 

relationships with families to support the success of 

our school. We thank you parents, teachers, and students for giving us your best.

We have this academic session packed with ample of activities, fun and opportunities to round out our 

scholars' experience here at SFWS.

The first week of school, staff members has been of greeting the children attending kindergarten at all 

entrance doors and take them later to the auditorium. Kindergarten teachers have walked each 

student to the classroom. Children were given a name tag to wear each day the first week. Please help us 

by putting it on at home each morning.

Finally, I want to thank you the parents and teachers for their work with our students. Neither role, 

parent nor teacher, is an easy one, I applaud your efforts and your diligence in partnering with one 

another to encourage the best out of our students. We must always be a united team; the link between 

home and school must be strong to support the weight of a child's future. I look forward to 

strengthening this in the years to come. I thank you again for allowing me to lead this school and help 

support our students' futures.

My staff and I continue to be committed to nurture our children holistically to be gracious citizens and 

self-directed learners. 

Ms. Manisha Jain
-Principal,SFWS



Studies show, that when parents are involved in the education of their children in positive ways, the 

children maximize on their untapped potentials and are more regular to school and demonstrate 

positive attitude and behaviour. The foundation for good parent teacher relationship is, frequent 

and open communication, mutual respect and a clear understanding of what is best for each individual 

child.

Keeping this in mind St. Francis World School has organized a Parent Orientation Programme on 1st 

April 2022. Our Principal, Ms. Manisha Jain enlightened the gathering by walking through the Vision 

and Philosophy of the school.

Followed by this, parents met their ward's Class Teachers. The aim was to familiarize both the 

Returning & New Parents, “as partners in progress” with the curriculum, rules and regulations of the 

school, teaching methodologies and the co-scholastic activities.

Parent Orientation Program



�Let s make it another great year at SFWS together!� 

The first day of school for students in 

full Offline mode

We kick-started the first day of the 

session on 4th of April with full of 

enthusiasm, with lots of activities, art, 

dance and drama. School is a happy 

p l a c e  w h e r e  w e  l e a r n  t h i n g s 

simultaneously having fun. At the end 

of the day, they wrote uplifting 

messages to affirm and encourage one 

other to have a good start to a new 

school term

Kids finally get to be kids again!



Our pupils participated in a variety of inclusive 

sports and health-related activities during Health 

Week. These included the Sports activities, 

benefits of Healthy Eating Habits, and to top it off, 

our pupils enjoyed exclusive morning assembly 

exclusively which promoted awareness on the 

importance of sports inclusivity and good eating 

habits.

One should be aware of how to lead a happy healthy 

life and in order to have the same students of grade 

VI-VIII spoke about their Healthy Eating Habits to 

spread awareness among their peer groups.

The journey to good health is not easy but it 

definitely is very rewarding. Keeping the same spirit 

in mind WORLD HEALTH DAY was celebrated on 7th 

April.

Health Week

Jesus Is Our Salvation Good Friday show 

children the truth behind the statement 

that Jesus is our salvation. When we include 

children in the holiday celebrations at 

church and in our community, we can teach 

them the importance of Easter, and how it 

is related to the death and resurrection of 

Christ.

Good Friday is beautiful because it reminds 

us that we all do matter to the great Lord. 

To mark the occasion of Good Friday and 

Vaisakhi students of grade IX conducted 

special assembly on 12th April.

Good Friday & Vaisakhi Celebrations



Best Out of Waste

Heritage Quiz

Monuments and ancient buildings are an  

       asset to the world. They are made for the 

            rich heritage of the nation. Students Heritage 

                represents the country, keeping the same in the 

                   mind, the school organised a Heritage Quiz for 

                     students of grade VI-VIII on 13 April and IX-XII on

                       16 April. With the help of this activity students got a 

                         chance to know more about the heritage of the world.

                          Such activities are an attempt of the school to motivate 

                          the future generations of this country towards efforts 

                         required to protect and conserve our vast cultural

                        heritage.

Creativity is making Marvellous Out of the 

Discarded!

Creating something innovative is the imagination of 

one's intellectual. To bring this creativity out of 

the students mind, the school organised a Best out 

of Waste activity where students used 3R's to 

create ideas using waste material. 

The purpose is to make or to bring out something 

innovative and attractive thing from the material 

we do not use anymore

The activity helped to enhance not only creativity 

and presentation skills of the students but also 

helped them to realize the importance of recycling 



Earth Day Celebration

Workshop on Cyber Crime

Cybercrime is the greatest threat to every company in the world. Cyber security is important 

because it encompasses everything that relates to protecting our data from cyber attackers who 

want to steal this information and use it to cause harm.

St Francis World School organized Cyber Security Workshop to make our students aware of the 

possible threats during internet usage and the ways to protect ourselves from them. 

Earth rejoices our words, breathing and peaceful 

steps. Let every breath, every word and every 

step make the mother earth proud of us. Every 

year on April 22, Earth Day marks the 

anniversary of the birth of the modern 

environmental movement in 1970. One such 

important aspect is to spread awareness. 

By taking part in activities like picking up 

litter and planting trees, we're making our 

world a happier, healthier place to live. 

Awareness was spread by the help of a special 

assembly on topic Earth Day by the students 

of class VI. Depicting about all the different 

aspects of Earth (water, land, wildlife, 

atmosphere, humans) and how each play a role. 

Shared some facts about the environment to 

show how earth is suffering.



International Dance Day

A time to reflect on just how dance impacts our life 

culturally. It is a chance to observe dance in its many 

forms and experience the joy of dance.

Dance provides a form of social affirmation and a 

means of expressing national or tribal loyalty and 

power, and it is a part of religious ritual, providing a 

direct means of communicating with the spirits.

A Dance competition is an event in which individuals 

and groups of dancers from all different studios come 

together for the purpose of showcasing their 

routines, receiving feedback from judges, and 

competing for placements and various awards. To 

maintain the spirit of competition among the SFITES 

Group Dance Competition for students of grade VI-

VIII was organised on 27th April. 

Awards & Recognitions

SFWS is proud to congratulate Mohd. Farman of grade X on 

achieving 8th International Rank in Social Studies Olympiad 

organized by SOF. We also congratulate Chaitanya Chaudhary of 

grade VI and Aksh Sharma of grade IV on achieving the Gold 

Medal of Distinction. 

SFWS is proud to congratulate Chaitanya Chaudhary of grade 

VI on achieving 46th International Rank in Cyber Olympiad. 

We are proud of our young Chapmion 

Aryan Singh of grade III on Winning 2 

gold medals in Inter-State Karate 

Championship 2022, organised by All 

Sports Shotokan Self  Defence 

Association of India.

Congratulations Aryan on your success!



Water Heroes Award

SFWS has been working strenuously with an objective 

in promoting value of water and for supporting efforts 

with Ministry of Jal Shakti on water conservation and 

sustainable development of water resources.

Sincere thanks to Ministry of Jal Shakti, Government 

of India for bestowing SFWS with the prestigious 

'Water Heroes' award.

 

Congratulations team SFWS! 


